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Queensland Jaguar Drivers Club Forthcoming Events

Due to the COVID Virus, it should be noted that any of these events may have to be cancelled at short notice

Tuesday 2nd

Thursday 4th
Wednesday 10th
Sat 13th/Sun14th
Wednesday 17th

Saturday 20th
Sunday 21st
Saturday 20th
Sat/Sun 27th/28th
Sunday 28th

Wednesday 1st
Wednesday 1st

Thursday 2nd
Saturday 4th

Sat/Sun 4th/5th
Sunday 5th

Tuesday 7th

Sunday 12th

Wednesday 26th

NOVEMBER

Darling Downs Register 10am Coffee Run Picnic Point Coffee Shop Toowoomba

Richard 46351051
Chassis Based Register Lunch at Karalee Tavern, Karalee Lloyd 32948960
Monocoque Register lunch at Bestbrook Resort Maryvale Robin 46648509
Brisbane Register Overnight Stay at Warwick (sorry fully booked)
Sunshine Coast Register Fish & Chips at Picnic Area opposite Fish on Parkyn

Helen Parmenter

Modern Compact Register Christmas break up lunch contact Terry 0409072500
Wide Bay Burnett Register AGM Meeting Woodgate lunch @ Woodgate Bowls Club
Modern Compact Register Christmas break up lunch contact Terry 0409072500
Capricornia Register Christmas Weekend away Biloela
Brisbane Register Christmas Party Wynnum Manly Leagues Club

DECEMBER

Sunshine Coast Register Christmas Party see flyer inside for details
Gold Coast Register 8th Anniversary of Midweek Runs

David Willmott 0408 455 249
Chassis Based Register Lunch at Karalee Tavern Karalee

contact Lloyd 3294 8960

Mackay/Whitsunday Register Luncheon at Criterion Hotel Finch Hatton
Wide Bay Burnett Register Christmas Weekend Maryborough and Hervey Bay
Gold Coast Register Christmas Party

organised by Chris Miers, Diane Hogen and Di Cooper 0411176050
Darling Downs Register Coffee Run
Kingfisher Cafe, 333 Spring Street, Toowoomba contact Richard 46351051

Darling Downs Register Christmas Show and Shine
The Grand Old Crow Pub Crows Nest, see flyer inside for details.

JANUARY

Brisbane & Darling Downs Registers Australia Day Celebrations
at Chris & Carole Lok's home 381 Haigslea-Maribar Road, Marburg

BYO lunch/drinks or BYO meat to BBQ/drinks
contact Lloyd or Terry 32948960 or 0409072500

Members are encouraged to attend any events in any of the registers. Please refer to the JDCQ website for details of calendar events
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Jaguar Today

President James (Jim) Reid

October/ November 2021

Greetings club members.

As this will be my last “Jaguar Today” scribble, | would like
to take this opportunity to thank the many people who
have supported myself and the club over the last four years that | have been
President and twelve months before that as secretary.

We have had some very rough going at times but we all stuck together and
came through it and | believe we are leaving the new committee with a club
in pretty good shape.

When | became president, we were faced with a few problems and one early
member was the then treasurer Tony Curtis who was a great guiding light
with a wealth of knowledge, thanks Tony.

The present committee who | am proud to be a member of | will thank at
the AGM, suffice to say this club owes a great deal, as without their input
we could not have achieved the results we have.

Speaking of the AGM, this is your club so please contact Paul Lucas so you
can be sent an invitation to join us on ZOOM, for the election, of the new
committee, who will steer the club next year.

One of Jim's many achievements, along with Terry, winning Club Display of the Day at All British Day.
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- Sunday 3rd October 2021
by Tony Nelson photos credit Scott Nelson tpr media
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This event would not happen without the generosity of Neil and Jenny Summerson who
offer their Peak Crossing property annually for this event.

COVID lockdowns unfortunately cancelled our traditional last Sunday in August date
and there were concerns that by October, with the weather warming up, it might make
conditions uncomfortable for us. However, we were blessed with a milder day and
with the rain a few days beforehand, the paddock was greening up and dust levels were
low.

Time passes so Very quickly. How do | know?

| can still remember the first drive a group of E-type owners made 10 years ago when
Neil and Jenny Summerson offered their Peak Crossing property asa breakfast venue.
From this came the annual multi marque charity event now known as A Day in the

Neil went to his insurers and asked if his insurance would include cover for around 200

cars, some of eye watering value and around 400 people to gather on the property on
’ y for charit

the last Sunda in Augustand raise some mone : 1.
In a quote fror\; «“The Castle”, the person Neil was speaking to said “You have to be

dreaming’. _ _ _ 12
i valley Rota Club meeting, Neil was telling some y
g e L FassTil (s a Rotary person said, if Rotary was the

members about the telephone exchange and . _
charity, then you would be covered by Rotary International insurance.

I Wl A0k
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- discussed that maybe this might be our |ast year of creating

This started the journey to where we are today.
Neil and | are the organising committee. Qur Support are

photographic talents.

We tried and were Successful this year in limiting the number
of vehicles that could display on the day, as the event was
just getting too big. We can now report 162 vehicles

under 300 people from 16 invited car clubs raised $7,260 for
the Fassifern Valley Rotary Club. This is to be used in the
Fassifern Valley area to assist families financially affected by
COVID.

Also $1,850 was raised from a silent auction of a Crown
wood stove that took 10 years to restore by Wasyl Malar
Wasyl, a Vietnam veteran who felt Sympathy with a Peak i
Crossing charity, 4 Aussie Heroes Supported by this event g
few years ago. " He decided to assist this year by putting up
his beloved wood stove for silent auction. 4 Aussie Heros is
. a private foundation assisting first responders with mental
I" healthissues.
Neil and | are not getting any younger and we have

this event. Neil told the Fassifern Valley Rotary Club at the

start not to put the takings from this day into their budget, but

event was the largest money maker their club had to support
the local and other communities. Another past president
saiditis a lot of hard work with chook and meat tray raffles.
We usually start the planning of the next year's event in
October by going to the coordinators of the various car clubs
and asking them if they would like to attend this event. Ifso,
can they go to their committee and ask for financial support
to purchase prizes for oyr multi prize raffle. We thank the
Brisbane register of the Jaguar Drivers Club who have for
many years financially supported us, covering the costs of
the essential portable toilets and raffle prizes.

As always, we ask that those attending and other members
never disclose the address where this event is held or the
date, as the general public are not invited to this event. We
also request that attending members do not show photos
they have been provided on social media.

We have already created a monster and do not need to have
to defend the gate to keep this event progressing as an
exclusive gathering of like minded people wishing to enjoy
the day.

Itis never too early to register for the last Sunday in
August 2022 event. | interested, please email your
registration to eandftyperegister@gmail.com advising:
Manufacturer

Model

Year of manufacture

Body colour

Names of al| participants

Registration number

Mobile telephone number

Suburb you will leave from

R YRR
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Jaguar Drivers Club of Qld Brisbane Register

Christmas Party

Wynnum Manly Leagues Club

Sunday 28th November -11.45 am

92 Wondall Rd, Manly West

On Arrival-

* Welcome drink

* Canapés pre-lunch

* Traditional Christmas Lunch, Roast Pork & Turkey
* Dessert - Alternate drop

* Ballroom Dancing Showcase Display

* Tea & Coffee

* Only $45 per person

RSVP by 1st November - by phoning or emailing your acceptance and any dietary
requirements to:  Phil Sperryn phil. ruthb@gmail.com or 0412187130

Pre-payment is necessary by direct deposit before the 1st November to: The Jaguar Drivers Club of QLD Inc (include surname as a reference)
BSB 484 799 Acc No 506117953 or cheques made Payable to “Jaguar Drivers Club QLD Inc” & write “Brisbane Register Account Christmas
Party” on the reverse then post to : Brisbane Register JDCQ, C/- PO Box 6132, Fairfield Gardens Qld 4103

" GOLD COAST CHRISTMAS PARTY

To be held on Sunday 5" December

At Emerald Lakes Golf Club - Carrara
Meet for drinks at 11.30am with lunch at 12.00pm
A free drink of wine, beer or soft drink (no mixed drinks)
will be available on Arrival

followed by an alternate drop three course lunch and tea or coffee
We will have our usual Christmas Hamper plus other great prizes to be won

Cost will be $55.00 pp
RSVP: Di Cooper 0411 176050 by 1° November
(Please advise any special dietary requirements)
Payment required by 1* November to Gold Coast
Club Account BOQ 124-001 A/C No. 10224513
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OUR
CHRISTMAS
LUNCH

':': .i-';‘ :
- i..""- Tt come JoIN

4

TWIN WATERS GOLF CLUEB - 151 Ocean Drive Twin Waters Qld
WEDNESDAY T* DECEMBER 17130 am

: Welcome complimentary drink

: Canapes

: Mains (alternate drop)

- Roast turkey & Ham with all the trimmings

— Herb crusted salmon fillet with seasoned green & lemon
butter sauce

: Desert (alternate drop)
- Sticky toffee pudding with ice cream
- Christmas paviova with mixed berries (GF)
: Tea & coffee - great company - lucky door prize/raffles
$45 per person — prepayment by direct credit to register account
Suncorp Bank BS5B 484-799 Account 001025575 Reference - your
SURNAME, please
Payment by 22" November deemed to be a booking: (No rsvp required
Vegetarian/GF choices — Butternut pumpkin with root veq: & minted peas
- Spinach & pumpkin salad with greens

Please advise vegetarion/GF choice or any enquires to -
John Herbert - herbert-casino@qmail-com phone 0423 380 092

Jalmr-Drlnrs" Club of Queensiand Inc.
Sunshine Coast Register.

Queensland Jaguar Driver November - December - WEB EDITION 9 m

) L



Sunday 12" Dec

The Grand Old Crow Hotel — Crows Nest

All members are invited to join the Darling Downs Register for our annual Show and Shine to be held at

the Grand Old Crow Hotel in Crows Nest, on Sunday 12th December. Crows Nest is just 44 kms north of
Toowoomba along the New England Highway. We will enjoy lunch in the air-conditioned lounge of the
hotel following the Show and Shine judging. The Show and Shine will commence at 10.30am in the hotel

car park. BYO morning tea. People’s choice judging will commence at 11am and close at 12pm. Lunch

commences at 12.30 and winners will be announced after lunch. Cars will be judged in four categories;

Pre XJ Saloons
XJ—XJ40 Saloons
Modern Saloons

Sports (all two door cars)

S5 will be charged for each car entered in the Show and Shine. The winner of each category will

receive a $25 voucher.

Wedding Photo or Item Display — Just for some added fun, members are asked to bring along their

wedding photo to display or an item that they have owned the longest.

Guests will order lunch off the regular hotel menu, so there is no need to send any money in advance.

The JDCQ will also provide a $10 pp lunch subsidy which our treasurer will hand out on the day.

Please contact Kieran Lillis at night on 0439 634 269 or email klilll@eq.edu.au to register your

attendance.

Queensland Jaguar Driver November - December - WEB EDITION 10



JDCQ Capricornia Register

1952 MG TF saves 1955 Jaguar XK140
Story and photos by Lorraine Givney with John & Gail Newton

The Rockhampton Heritage Village is an extensive and comprehensive collection of buildings and artefacts displayed to
preserve the heritage of the local area. On the 19" of September, it also became the setting for a Capricornia Register
gatheringwhichincluded alittle Jaguarand MG shenanigans - more on this later.

On this glorious Spring day, members met at the village café for a catch-up over morning tea. This preceded a walk through
the exhibits which are largely testimony to the ingenuity and determination of the pioneers that endured climate extremes
and other hardships to successfully establish the prosperous Rockhampton Region. From cottages and corner stores to
vintage vehicles and afire station, there was plenty to see. Asmembers wandered and discussed the exhibits, admiration for
the work of volunteers that contribute to the set-up and maintenance of the impressive village along with gratitude for our
modern-day comforts and technologies were hot topics.

Fascinating machinery shed Jerry and Narelle's 1984 S3 X)6

Queensland Jaguar Driver November - December - WEB EDITION 11 %
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JDCQ Capricornia Register

When tummies started to rumble, we simply strolled across the road to
the Parkhurst Tavern for lunch. This provided an opportunity to admire
the Jaguars and one MGin the carpark on our way. New members, Jerry
and Narelle Hutson had their 1984 S3 X)6 on the road for this run so
memberswere keento hearaboutthe newwheels onthe scene.

Atthe tavern, over delicious meals, conversation was animated. And, a
little later on in the Heritage Village carpark, became even more
animated when John Newton went to get the key to his sporty 1955
XK140 from his pocket. Hmmm... what to do when a key goes
missing...?

1. Of course, there are the predictable and logical steps to take - check
atthe tavern and leave contact details in case it shows up - check with
the historical village in case it's been handed in, leave contact details in
caseitshows up - doabit ofan emu hunt - check through the vehicle.
2.Thenthereisa playful step - surrenderto afrisking by Gail.

3. Finally, a counterintuitive step - Trevor suggests that maybe the key
to his MG will start the Jaguar - thankfully, the XK140 purred to the turn
of the MG key! Phew... thanks to Trevor's unconventional idea,
kindness and a bit of key juggling John and Gail were able to drive the
XK140 home to be safely garaged at Yeppoon on the Sunday
afternoon.

As luck would have it, there was more good fortune on the Monday.
John reported that “the staff at the Heritage Village found the lost keys
on the ground outside of a hut. They said they thought the keys were
heard saying how much more at home they felt in the heritage
environmentthanatYeppoon.”

As foreshadowed - on our September run, the Rockhampton Heritage
Village was both setting and saviour for some Jaguar and MG
shenanigans - a story which is sure to be embroidered onto the regalia
fabric of Capricornia Register for someyearsto come.

Lunch at the Parkhurst Tavern

Step 3: Jaguar purred to the turn of an MG key Different marques but keyed alike

Queensland Jaguar Driver November - December - WEB EDITION 12
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JDCQ Capricornia Register

Raglan Tavern Story and photos by Lorraine Givney

Capricornia Register enjoys a variety of activities but there is one month of the year when our run is predictable. In October,
we meet halfway between Rockhampton and Gladstone at the Raglan Tavern for our AGM. This year, the weather was
wonderfully warm and the sky beautifully blue. In convoys from north and from south, twenty-four members arrived and
gathered in the beer garden where reports delivered at our AGM reminded us of the events of 2021 and much gratitude
was expressed for the participation and contributions of members. Our thanks go to Vicki for her year served as register
secretary and Marlene, taking over from Vicki, is a welcome addition to the Capricornia committee. Some new ideas where
throw onto the table for 2022 runs and we have exciting plans to look forward to.

Though meetings were our focus, there were some car bonnets opened and tools discussed. This passion for the Jaguar
marque is the interest common to all members but certainly not the only one so conversation over lunch was the other
highlight of the day. Following a couple of hours in a dining room abuzz with chatter, members started to depart to the

farewell message, 'see you at Bilo', spoken in anticipation of our Biloela Christmas celebration weekend scheduled for late
November.

Dining room abuzz with conversation
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JDCQ Capricornia Register

Ma riti me Museum Story by Lorraine Givney Photos by Frank Smallcombe

When Capricornia Register visited Gladstone parklands, East Shores, in February the re-housing of the Maritime Museum
was still a work in progress. As the museum is now open, members decided to have our August run to the beautiful
parklands where the museum, which includes the HMAS Gladstone, is now appropriately located across the water from
the busy cargo port.

Members gathered for a morning tea meeting before wandering through the
museum. The exhibits include history from prior to Captain Cook's arrival through
to modern times. There is an extensive shipwreck display — a barque, the Jenny
Lind, wrecked about 120 years ago, is one of the best known of these. The Jenny
Lind figurehead found about 55 years ago in a Keppel Island cave is a popular
artefact held by the museum. There is also a library and an impressive collection
of naval and sailing ship models.

After the museum, we made the most of the superb weather by enjoying a very
social lunch under the shady picnic shelters with a relaxing view over the sparkling
blue harbour. Overall, it was a day that celebrated history as well as the abundant
good fortune we all share as Queenslanders and members of JDCQ.

canll #")
John peering into the past

Vale Claudia Large
Clascliajoined CapoticomiaRepisten as the mother of Chaittoetson, Jobn. laigeand has i atfended cvents over the
Y vasteoupoliaf years. Sadlly, sheppasied anay in Sepotomboer and] the register is feeling M&quf o companyy. OnRegister
vons, Clawdfianioule] happoily cht wisth membes as she particitoat] inactivities. Oneof her carly cvents was at Vownt
WMovgansin Junsof 2014 where shoenjoyed foeding the bisdllife by thedaim touing the bistovicaliohibits at themusemn.
(t wasntlong before Clonclio started weating JDCQ repalioand] driving’ her Japoatr’ atchents. (n Felorvaiy 2020, at The
Caves, sheganous all alamgh whewshe wiona Jaguar Cas book in theaffle. Jobn was confident that he had effectine
wonthe prize vt Clavdfia, mﬁwmﬁha@xfg&, g Wt‘n‘dl himthat he would havetowaitwntil Chiistmas. Thank
you (ot the meanoties Clavdfia. /s agestute of tesprect and affection, for Clawefias, Jobn,and [ym,, Caprricoinia Kegister
membersationded Clawdliass funcialserviceat the Rockhampeton Crematstimmonithe2y" of Sepetemiben 2021.

- i) F
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All BfitiSh Day 202 1 written and photos Wendy Gross

Last year this iconic display of all things British automotive was derailed by Covid. It returned bigger
and betterin 2021.JDCQ once again had theirdisplay in the Field of Dreams.

With just under 100 cars on display the cats dwarfed the Rolls, Bentley and Aston Martin shows
sharing the field.

There was a wide range of ages and models.
Lindsay Price's 1934 Daimler was the grand
old lady in the JDCQ display.

Since it was their anniversary year,
there was a large contingent of E Types,
just under 20, with XJs not far behind.

There were many other models also represented including Mark 2, Mark 1V, Mark V and Mark X,
420s, Ctype, D-type, XE, XF and XK. The C types, MK10,V12 X types and XK 120 coup were also
celebrating anniversary year.
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The most modern models
owned by members were

- there, too, but not in great
numbers; | only saw one F
type, one e-Pace and one
FPace. Lindsay's Daimler and

o Arthur's D type certainly drew
crowds throughout the day.

The latest Jaguars were there, too, courtesy of Brisbane
City Jaguar. There was a 2021 Coupe First Edition 3.0V6
SC280 kw F-type and a 2021 XF P300 R-Dynamic HSE

9 AWD Auto, both very impressive cars. The photo

doesn't capture the full effect but check out the Jaguar
ready to pounce jaguar when the F type bonnet is
raised.

As in previous years, Brisbane City Jaguar donated a
'Weekend with a new Jaguar', as the lucky door prize for
members participating in the display and four prizes for
'best cars in show' which Nico Post, Business
Development Manager of Brisbane City Jaguar,
presented.

Di Cooper from the Gold Coast won the
weekend of driving fun.

Arthurvan der Kryssen, also from the Gold
Coast, had his beautiful Mark 10

recognised.

Queensland Jaguar Driver November - December - WEB EDITION

4 From Brisbane Register, Ron Rumble with
| his C type and John Somerset with his XJ
1 V12 were also winners.

As was fitting in their anniversary year, a
black E-type owned by Graham Garson
and Scott Mathers also had a podium
finish.

Not sure how many times before it has
happened but this year there was at least
one representative from all our Registers.
Andy Williams was there from Mackay as
was Gerry Ross from Capricornia. A
group from Wide Bay Burnett, the
Chairman Arthur Bock, the Macleans,
Hillyards and Normans, came down on

™ Saturday taking in a visit to Col Galley's

8 collection and dinner with the Andersens
and the Coopers from Brisbane Register
and the Jacksons and Gross' from
Sunshine Coast on Saturday night.
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While the Field of Dreams is just a football field without all the beautiful cars on display, the
transformation needs a lot of people working very hard to get the cars there. Terry Whitehouse
(Darling Downs Chairperson) and Lloyd Andersen (Brisbane Chairperson) were key to the
preparation ahead of the event and the smooth running on the day. They were ably helped by
very many others in setting up the marque, marking out the parking, directing the parking and a
myriad of other jobs that just have to be done, like selling regalia and signing up 2 new members.
From JDCQ, thank you to you all.

Even if you are not a car fanatic, All British Day is a great day out. There are many interesting
vehicles to see, friends from JDCQ and other clubs there to catch up with and just having a
relaxing time. Hopefully there will be another All British Day next year.

Wendy Gross
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JDCQ Mk2 Burblings with Robin Todd

Continuing my browsing of the internet I found two
attention grabbing bits of info, in Shannons Spring Auction
2021 was a very nice black Jaguar 3.8 auto Mk2 and in the
Torque section of the Tasmanian Jaguar Drivers Club an
article about converting the Mk2 to a rack and pinion system
and some of the problems therein.

*The article about converting a Mk2 to rack and pinion
steering was particularly interesting because of the detail and
research. I have often read articles about such a conversion
especially if it enables the fitting of power steering, however all
seem to advise that such a conversion leads to various
amounts of “bump steer”. A story out of [I think West
Australia] says that that geometry can be changed/adjusted to
eliminate the bump steer but the result is more suited to a race
track than normal driving.

The Tasmanian article talks a lot about the measurements
necessary to be taken and the available space to fit the rack
and subsequent components and the analysis of these
possibilities. All T have read before talks about the fitting of
the rack and pinion from an XJ6 which is I suppose about
what you would expect but this article ends up suggesting that
the rack and pinion from various Holden Commodores is
more suitable in length and does not need to be shortened.
Anyway our man details all his machinations and comes up
with a satisfactory solution. I was particularly taken by his
comments that even with the rack and pinion faults the
steering is no worse than the bump steer inherent in the
standard system. He believes he has come up with a good
arrangement that considerably enhances the drive-ability of
the car.

The relationship to the car in the Shannons auction is that
when viewing the under car photographs they clearly show
the bracket/plate used to fit the rack and pinion steering to
the car. Sometimes these types of modifications can end up
with a sort of “Heath Robinson” look but these look very
professionable and I suspect someone is or should be
marketing the plate/bracket.

All of this poses an interesting question - “Would you be
penalised in a concour for having fitted a rack and pinion
steering conversion when the judge can't see the bracketery
from above and we now do not judge from underneath? - or
don'twe care any-more!.

Our “Country Luncheon” plans for this year have been only
slightly less chaotic than last year with all the Covid concerns
so unfortunately we had a number of cancellations but we are
hopeful of a bigger and better year in 2022. A typical mess was
our September event. Leyburn Sprints are usually held in
August but because of Covid were deferred to September after
we had all submitted our entries. Firstly the borders were
closed so the interstate entries had to withdraw then
Queensland Government imposed restrictions on sporting
events except for the Holy Grail of Rugby League, so the event
was postponed until September. The organisers did a
magnificent job of offering refunds to those who wished or
had to withdraw and allowing new entries to fill the starting
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list in all a really wonderful job, but I will bet that there were
some long long nights.Given that I had 2 years + I month to
get ready I had plenty of time to formulate the perfect plan.
Over the last couple of times we just got the car out, gave it a
wash, checked all fluids, put her on charge then start her up
for a couple of short bursts up the driveway [it's only a short
driveway but we can easily run to 6000rpm in First gear before
testing the brakes - You see that tests the misfire that has
hounded the car for years has gone - we know not where but
convince ourselves that all is now well and that the brakes are
ok] a quick wash and put her on the trailer. This year we
planned much more activity including fuel and electrical
remove all brake drums to clean out all dust, rough up the
linings etc, in all give her a real good preparation. Most of
these things I was going to do at my leisure and then Cameron
was going to come up for a couple of weekends and help with
the whatever was left. When all this was about to start I
contacted a severe bout of that dreaded disease lethargy which
put a stop to all activity that could be described as work..
Needless to say most of the preparation work fell to Cameron
who did a most enthusiastic job. Of course as usual there were
last minute delays. The brake light switch is in the brake line
and has an aversion to the silicon brake fluid we use so it as
you would expect when we were under pressure failed. Now
I'm not really sure why the brake light is essential in a single car
event but better brains than mine have decided that so and
therefore it must work. I have always got my replacements
from a truck parts place but it takes a week to 10 days. I looked
it up on the internet and found it was a Lucas part used by
many makes. A quick trip in to Repco and as usual no they
had never seen anything like that. We got the same answer
from three of the shop assistants and then I said are you sure
because it is actually a common Lucas part. One bloke
thumped or was it placed a parts book on the counter and said
see if you can find it for yourself. A couple of minutes later we
said “it is one of those” to which was the reply “Oh them, we
have them in stock”

Anyway somehow we got the car ready and finally took it out
to Leyburn about 4.00pm on the Friday. We unloaded and
headed back home to find that Cameron had arrived from
Brisbane. He and I went out early on Saturday morning and
with nobody else in Scrutineering we were through in no time
except a head scruitineer who I think was Frank Lownes
[father of Craig] decided to take me to task for not been on
Targeted Scrutineering. We didn't argue it was just his chance
to be a bit superior in front of the other workers and anyway
we got back in time to get ready for the first run.

The rest of the weekend went well except one run on Sunday
when the bolt holding the float bowl to the carby broke but
with a bit of determination and successful scrounging
Cameron got it back together and said it ran better than
before however that might have been because he secured
completely one of the leads to the coil which was just hanging
on by hope and luck.. It may have been knocked loose by all
the frantic work going on in the engine bay but if it ran better
thatis all that matters.
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A couple of weekends later we went out to Morgan Park to see
the delayed from July Historic. Numbers were a bit down but
that was because of the border shut down. We packed up some
food and drinks [non alcoholic] and drove down to a nice little
spot down in the braking area for I think it is called One Tree
Corner where we had a nice view. We usually watch from a spot
just after they come under the bridge but didn't see any good
spots. We especially liked the “JDCQ Past “Presidents Race”at
least that is what we called it when the starting list included
Graham Hine, Cortina, John T BMW and Peter Walsh Mini.
Graham past over the driving to son Cameron for the races and
then concentrated on the Regularity events which he won.
Cameron won the Under 2 litre touring car event . The photos
show that Cameron won the front wheel lifting contest getting
the inside front wheel well into the air while Graham did a
modest little lift. John T's BMW sounded really well and was
well in front of the other BM while Peter seemed to be busy
playing with someone or other.

That's about it for now so keep well one and all and if we don't
see you in 2021 hope to see you one and all sometime in 2022.

JDCQ Classic Monocoque Register

Calendar for 2021

The year 2021 is just about over so lets hope for a better
2022 and more chances to meet for a chat.

As usual the arrangements will be to meet at the venue at
11.30am for 12 Noon on the second Wednesday of each
month from February to November. Buy off the menu for
your own meals and drinks

Wednesday

10th November
Best Brook Maryvale

Remember to let me know if you are attending as it makes
it so much easier to ensure that everybody receives a meal..
Some reqgulars have adopted a policy of "we will be at all
events - unless we let you know" and that too is very
acceptable.

| send a reminder E-Mail about a week before each event so
if you would like to be added to the list please advise. The
E-mail | send out is to BCC so no other recipient will be
receiving your e-mail address therefore you do not have to
worry about your details being broadcast by me.

See you at a JDCQ Monocoque Register
Luncheon one day soon

Robin Todd Phone 07-4664-8509
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Shop online, visit our website

Purr-fect pre-loved
Jaguars for sale

* JAGUAR, DAIMLER AND CLASSIC CARS
FOR SALE

* MOTO-LITA STEERING WHEELS

* ZYMOL CAR CARE

* DUNLOP WIRE WHEELS

* DENTS FINE FASHION ACCESSORIES
* JAGUAR ACCESSORIES

* JAGUAR DVDS

www.louguthry.com.au

31A Roberna Street, Moorabbin, Victoria 3189 n u
Phone 0418 536 129 Email info@louguthry.com.au

Prestige Mechanics

ALL SERVICING &
MECHANICAL REPAIRS
ON ALL MODEL JAGUARS
AT YOUR HOME OR PLACE OF WORK
BRISBANE - GOLD COAST
OR
CALL INTO OUR WORKSHOP AT:

21 Demand Avenue
Arundel, Gold Coast
Qld 4214

Phone: BOB EVENDEN
5563 2475 and 0400 085 789

www . prestigemechanics . com . au

Complete Engine Overhauls
Brakes and Suspension
Electrical Faults
Transmission and Gearboxes

Pre-purchase Inspections

British Technician

Over 30 years’ experience




JDCQ Sunshine Coast Register
THURSDAY 14th OCTOBER 2021

TRAIN TUNNEL WALK

10.00am. Meet at Rungert Park Mooloolah Valley.
Bring your own morning tea to enjoy with Jaguar friends.
10.30 am
For those wishing to walk through the OLD TUNNEL RIDGE TRAIN TUNNEL, Lindsay will
take you on a guided tour. It will take a bit less than an hour. You will need closed in walking
shoes. Lindsay will bring some old hurricane lamps to add to the atmosphere. And, if you're
lucky you may see the Ghost Train and even hear the whistle! The walk is not hard and
suitable for moderately fit people.
Those who don't wish to go on the walk, stay on at the park for a friendly chat and keep our
picnic tables secure for lunch. Bring your own BBQ or picniclunch. There is only one BBQ.
Across the road is a bakery, coffee shop and the IGA have all sorts of goodies to indulge in if
you don't want to prepare a picnic. There is also a fish and chip takeaway next to the PO
before crossing the rail line.
We will be having a raffle with some interesting bits and pieces.

Fish and Chips on
November 17th

On the Spit at Mooloolaba

Meet at the picnic tables at 11:00 am at Mooloolaba
Rotary Park, Parkyn Parade to enjoy your thermos of
coffee/tea while catching up with register friends.

At about 12:00 we will wander

across the road to buy fish and

chips or a burger for lunch.

for a raffle to your event leaders
so bring some $SSS. Ken and Helen Parmenter
Plenty of parking opportunities. at headam@bigpond.net.au or 0407025695
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JDCQ Darling Downs Register

DARLINGS DOWNS REGISTER ANNUAL WEEKEND AWAY

story June Whitehouse photos Terry Whitehouse

On Saturday 16" October, nineteen members
of the Darling Downs Register, in nine Jaguars
plus a Nisson, met up very early at Laidley
Park. Goodie bags were handed out to the
ladies, and thanks must go to Kay, for
providing the bags and three of the items in
them. We left Laidley about 8.30 and set off
for our morning tea stop, at Lake Wayaralong.
We all managed to park near the lake, and
more importantly, the loos. The sun was
shining beautifully, but boy was there a gale,
it was a bit of a battle fighting the wind and
getting chairs etc set up. However, it is a
beautiful spot, with lovely water views and
rowers out practising in their canoes. As we
were enjoying our cuppa, we spotted a few
Jags driving through past our own parked
vehicles, the Gold Coast register had arrived
for their morning tea stop, as we were almost
finished, and after chats and hugs and hellos,
we packed our things away and handed over
our picnic gazebo to the Gold Coast members
and made our way back to our cars. Our next
stop for the day was the Gold Coast Car
Museum at Upper Coomera, arriving at
11.15. Aslunch was booked for the museum's

restaurant, Stanleys Barn, we were able to |
tour the museum until lunch time and then |

pop back in after lunch to finish the tour.
There was a 1912 Cadillac, there, that one of
our members, Michael Keating, had worked
on during its restoration in Toowoomba, he
had built the engine. The food was terrific but
so much of it, the snack we thought we were
ordering turned out to be a full meal. After
the eating, drinking, and car gazing was
complete, we ventured on to our motel, The
Annalee, in Beaudesert, and once parked and

registered we spent a very pleasant couple of il

hours, sitting outside having a beer or coffee,
and more cake, and, also had our register
meeting. The courtesy bus, which was to take
ustodinner, arrived a bit early, but took those
who were ready and returned for the others.
The Club, as it is known, formerly the RSL,
served great food, and there was good live
music playing, but it was tremendously noisy;,
we met a couple of Gold Coast members, who
live in the area, Christine and Darryl, and they
joined us for dinner and our raffle. We had to
go outside, away from the noise, to draw our
raffle, but decided to postpone our trivia quiz
until the next day. | should mention, here,
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that the trivia quiz was totally forgotten, and the prizes will, now ,go into our Christmas raffle. Sunday morning saw us all up
and ready at 8am, after a very comfortable nights sleep, we moved off down the street to the nearest Hungry Jacks for
breakfast, before driving on to Boonah and the Burjungen Winery, where Dave, our host made us very welcome. We took
cheeses, crackers and cakes, and turned our wine tasting into morning tea. It was so relaxing, sitting out under the shade of
the trees, enjoying our nibblies and listening to Dave explaining the wine making process, and pouring out quite sizable
tasting amounts. The wines were red, a Sharaz, a Ruby Port and a Tawny port, they were all delicious, so we had to buy one
of each. It was a very enjoyable way to spend a morning and | recommend it to other registers in the area to give it a try, but
don't forget to take some cheese and crackers. The resident, magpie, tried many times to be involved in the eating, we have
photos of him on the fence, on the table and on the back of a chair, he was quite the poser. Following on from the winery, we
then wentinto Boonah, to the Art Gallery, and had a look around at some very good paintings by some very talented ladies,
one of our members unable to leave without purchasing one he fell in love with. Lunch was at Flavours Café, which is a
favourite of many Jag club members. The weekend ended after lunch and we all went our separate ways home, feeling very
tired but relaxed. Our thanks to everyone for joining us on the weekend, and thanks again to Kay for her contributions to the
goodie bags, and also for providing the terrific raffle prizes, also to Bruce and Jeanine for their contributions.
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JDCQ Darling Downs Register
A BIG DAY OUT IN JAGS . A Jaguar Dive Day sory.é? Photos June Whitehouse

| must start this story back in 2019, at the
Darling Downs Christmas Show and Shine.
Brisbane City Jaguar had donated to Terry,
places for Terry, myself and two more
members, to go on one of their fantastic Jag
Day out days. Terry decided the fairest way to ===
go about it was to offer the extra two places as
the door prize at the Show and Shine. The
draw was made and the winners were Faye
and David, the day out planned for March
2020. Of course, we all know what happened
by March 2020, COVID, the day was
postponed, reset, postponed againandsoon,
until finally it was able to go ahead on 21"
October 2021. Great excitement as the day
approached, with a little trepidation that
Anna P. would somehow spoil it, but she
didn't and all went ahead without a hitch.
Faye and David arrived at our place at 5.30am
on the day and we all set off together to the
Brisbane City Jaguar dealership, for the 8am
start. We allowed plenty of time for traffic
jams, road works, accidents etc but as we [e——. - ;
encountered none of those things, we arrived | .-.. [ e el
at 7.05. We were a little embarrassed to be so

early, but we were made very welcome, with
comfy seats and lovely coffee made for us.
Later, as more participants arrived, we
registered for the day and Tim Jones gave us a
safety talk and instructions for the day. During
this demonstration we were served
breakfast, of bacon and egg open pies, Danish
pastries and fruit kebabs, and more coffee, all
very delicious. We then gathered outside,
where the six cars for the day were waiting for
us, an XE, an F type, 2 x | paces, an E pace and
an F pace SVR. We all chose which car we
wanted to start off in and drivers were given
some, last minute, tips, on their particular
vehicle. There were 12 participants in six cars
plus Tim in the lead car and Luke in the rear
car, with walkie talkies that could be heard in
each car. All of the cars had terrific GPS's that
had been set up for us, with the route we
were to take. Tim in the lead car issued
instructions through the walkie talkie system,
as we left the dealership. As we approached
traffic lights, Tim instructed us to go straight
ahead, keep going straight ahead, the car in
front of us, however, turned left. “That was
David, wasn't it?”, | asked, “Yes it was” Terry
replied . Luke, in the rear car, followed David

W
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and was heard to instruct ' the
driverin the XE,' ( David) to make a
U turn when possible and rejoin
the rest of us. Luke was brilliant at [§§
retrieving wayward drivers, well
wayward Davids really. We headed
out towards Mt. Glorious, and Mt.
Mee, the roads were very bendy
with some lovely scenery. Stops
were made to change drivers and
to change cars and Tim, Luke,
Angela and Gary did a great job of
getting the 8 cars to our lunch
destination, arriving all together.
Lunch was at the Ocean View
Winery, at Mt. Mee, a very
picturescue and tranquil setting.
The meal was excellent and with
tummies full we were eager to set 4
off again. On the return journey we
stopped to change drivers and to
change cars if desired, we were
then in the | pace and Terry didn't
wantto swap, heloved them all but |
wanted a bit longer in the | pace. |
chose not to drive, but as a
passenger | loved all of the cars, |
fell in love with the F pace SVR, but
also loved the | pace. Amongst the
photos, there is one of John and
Kathy Somerset, who attended the |
Friday Jag day out, having won
their prize at All British Day.
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When we arrived back at the
dealership, after what must be *
described as a fantastic day out ,
we were given a goodie bag each and Tim thanked us for attending the Jag day out. We all heartily thank Tim and his
wonderful team and Brisbane City Jaguar for atremendously fun day, it was absolutely brilliant.
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JDCQ Gold Coast Register
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a I r photos Robin Kup-Ferroth
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Library News with the Club Librarian Ray Hodges

Library Rationalisation

It's three years since | reviewed our library material. We have several
duplicates and older books which have been updated or no longer read by
members. The following list of books will be made available to members
free, on a first to order basis (mailing cost extra). Stock remaining will be
shared with Regional Registers at the end of November. We will still have
about 200 - books, workshop manuals and DVDs in the library.

Number | Title Author

GB22 Jaguar XJS Duncan Wherrett
Jaguar MK VII to 420G The Complete Nigel Thorley
GB24 Companion
GB26 Jaguar XJ The Complete Companion Nigel Thorley
GB34 Original Jaguar XK the Restorer's Guide | Phillip Porter
to Jaguar XK120, XK140 & XK150
GB35 Jaguar (World Champions) Andrew Whyte
GB41 Jaguar — An lllustrated History John Collins

GB97 Jaguar Project XJ 40 (The inside story of | Phillip Porter
the new XJ6)

GB98 Jaguars in Competition Chris Harvey
GB99 Jaguar XJS (Shows how the car was Rivers Fletcher
made)
GB100 Jaguar D Type & XKSS Graham Robson
GB126 E-type End of an Era Chris Harvey
GB145 | Jaguar E-type 3.8 & 4.2 litre — The Peter Crespin
Essential Buyers Guide
WMO01 Jaguar 3.4 & 3.8 ‘S’ Models Service Jaguar
Manual
WM11 Jaguar 420 Service Manual Jaguar

WM48 Jaguar XK120, 140, 150, Mk 7, 8, & 9 Chris Harvey
1948-61 Owner’s Workshop Manual
DVD39 Making of 6 E-type Light Weights From TV in 2015

If you want any of the above books, manuals or DVD please give your Librarian Ray Hodges a
call on 3820 7681 or email: library@jagqld.org.au For other library material please go to our
web site, log on, go to Library and search for the material, then click on "Request this book".

,
It hag been great journey working with editor June Whitehouse. She hag done amazing job and come co far with her computer
ckille. She would alwaye get back to me ac coon ac che could even when | would come in early to get the magazine out and

megeage her the anewer wag ctraight back. Well Done and a pat on the back for all your hard work. 7
Enjoy your extra time. Thanking you Lyn (Allprint Brichane) Y
PS ...and looking forward to working with the new Editor ol L

\ = o
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News with Stu Gross

Membership

Hello JDCQ Members,

Jaguar Driver” was published.

Joshua Payne (Brisbane)

Christopher Orton (Gold Coast)

Fred Steward (Brishane)

Michael Lipman & Lyn Rundel (Brisbane)

Neil & Mary-Anne Anderson (Gold Coast)
Barrie McDevitt & Julie Abbott (Sunshine Coast)

list.

Stu  membership@jagqld.org.au

The Club would like to welcome the following new members who
have joined since the September/October issue of the “Queensland

David Hutchinson (Brisbane)
Tim Hobson (Brisbane)

Lee McAlister Smiley (Brisbane)
Lars & Liza Lofgren (Gold Coast)
Kingsley Cocker (Brisbane)

Just a reminder. As a JDCQ member, you are always welcome to attend any Regional
Register or Model Register event (please go to the JDCQ website: jagqld.org.au and click
on calendar). Due to Covid-19 and restricted numbers, you may be placed on a waiting

Great photos of Max Parnell, in a Mark 1, at Pittsworth Sprints on 4th September 2021
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photos taken by Warren Formella
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NOTICE CONCESSIONAL REGISTRATION

Members with cars on concessional registrations must be able to prove to police that the vehicle is on public
roads for reasons within the approved limits of restricted use. At all times when the vehicle is driven on the road,
members must carry Club membership card and current Club magazine, regional newsletter or other written
evidence giving particulars of the event being attended. Failure to provide proof of legitimate use could result in
the vehicle being regarded as unregistered and uninsured. JDCQ President
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NUTS AND BOLTS 2021 5y sii McMonagle

There has been only a small bit of Jaguar fettling
going on at my place as I have been interrupted by
a few other things which included eldest son Scott
visiting from the NT in a 92 model Toyota
Landcruiser Ute needing some serious attention in
the brakes and a few other areas plus a bit of
fencing when a major 10-inch (25 cm) gate post
failed.

X300 interior door handle failure

The driver's side front interior door handle failed.
It turns out that this handle drives a cable which
connects to the door lock mechanism. One would
think “oh [ will just get some new cable” but that is
not the case as it 1s a fairly complex system which
incorporates a swagged Z end and a swagged ball
at the other end with a sliding fitting which
connects to the door lock. I opted to buy a whole
new cable system which comes complete with a
new interior handle from Aaron Goldman at
Classic and Prestige in Geebung.

That is where the fun started as it was extremely
difficult to get the sliding fitting on the cable at the
lock end to go where it should fit. It actually has to
go in behind the door lock mechanism and you
can't see what you are doing. In desperation I
googled the internet but it wasn't too helpful as
most seemed to be fixated on removing the whole
door lock to achieve this task.

So, I reverted to the old aviation trick of using a
torch and a mirror to get a good look at the rear of
the lock. Finally working out how it should
connect, | managed to get the sliding fitting in
place. If you ever have to do this task, remember
do not mount the handle end first as you need some
flexibility in the system.

“Barn finds” are still popping up

A friend who is a retired mechanic living just down
the road has just acquired a MK7 Jaguar. It has
been in dry storage since 1967! The body is not
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rusty but has been painted in some awful colour
halfway between red and brown. In addition,
somebody has bogged up the scuttle air intake and
the side air intake flaps which are foot operated.

He thought the engine may have been seized
however after soaking the bores for a week or so it
finally allowed itself to be turned. Another friend
brought in his borescope and the cylinders were
minutely inspected and showed no signs of rust or
damage.

Finally, power was put on the starter motor and it
turned over but with the most horrible sound
coming from the starter. The starter motor was
removed and although it looked like the same Lucas
starter the engaging gear on it was nothing like a
Jaguar. We had a bit of a scrounge around in the
shed at the end of my stables and unearthed a Jaguar
starter motor gear which was fitted and the MK7
engine now turns freely. We have yet to try any fuel
and spark.

Overall, this MK 7 in an otherwise unmolested state
1s a good candidate for restoration. All of the
chrome is good which is typical of these early
fifties' cars, The interior wood work is all there and
has not been sanded by anyone so it should restore
nicely. Unfortunately, time has not helped the
leather seats in this 67-year-old car and they will
need to be re-upholstered.

One thing I noted missing is the Lucas DRI
windscreen wiper motor. If anyone can give me a
lead on the whereabouts of a replacement it would
be appreciated.

Toyota fettling

One problem in sons Toyota was the temperature
gauge was not working. Now when it comes to
building houses and similar work, he is known to do
excellent work but when confronted by vehicle

problems he is literally all at sea. Definitely not a
chip off the old block!
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It was easy to see why the temperature gauge was
not working as both wires had broken off the two-
pin plug that connects onto the transmitter on the
engine block. I had a go at soldering new wires
onto the plug but was unsuccessful. He tried to buy
a new plug with wires attached but the one he got
was not correct. At this point I checked via google
to find that particular gauge was used by several
Japanese manufacturers up to about the year 2000.
You can still buy a brand-new transmitter but not
the connecting plug. So, the easy way out was to
snaffle one from a wrecker.

I approached local wreckers in the Strathpine and
Brendale area looking for a replacement but none
could help me. As one wrecker explained the big
money is in “vehicles up to 10 or 12 years old” and
after that they are mainly sold to the “scrappers”
i.e., scrap metal dealers. However, one suggested I
go to Kelly's wrecking yard in Zillmere as they are
known to keep a lot of older cars on hand.

Kelly's were very good and allowed me access into
their yard and also offered me a loan of a pair of
side cutters which I declined as I was carrying my
own. After wandering around this immense yard
for a quarter of an hour I finally located where the
Toyotas were hiding (I should have asked for
directions). I finally found a suitable plug on a
2000 model Camry and secured it along with a
couple of feet of wiring. When I went to pay for it
Kelly's said you can have it for free. Very obliging
and I thanked them sincerely.

It was only a few minutes of work to splice in the
“new” plug and lo and behold, a working
temperature gauge.

We then attacked the rear brakes. Apparently, the
hand brake had not worked for years. In addition,
the drum brake shoes were getting pretty thin and
the hydraulic wheel cylinders were rusty and
suspect. A new handbrake cable and rear brake kit
which included new shoes and wheel cylinders
were purchased from “Online Auto Parts” in
Virginia for a very reasonable price. My son was
very worried about the complexity of the brake
system but I assured him it was pretty simple
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compared to some I have handled and it actually
came apart and went back together quite easily.

[ also persuaded him to strip out the cabin as it was a
disaster area and found literally % inch (12mm) of
red dirt under the floor mats. It is now much cleaner
and neater but won't win any concourse events.

Free MK2 parts.

The widow of Jack Smiley got in touch with the
JDCQ offering some MK2 parts for free to persons
who are restoring MK2s. I was asked by Lloyd
Andersen via Joy Cooper in my position as a
monocoque leader to help in disposal of the
following parts.

Engine bonnet in good order but does have a hold
down fitted as for racing.

Front and rear bumper bars. Rear bar has light rust
but the front one is good. Both are straight

A complete set of chrome window guides which fit
onto the doors.

A LH rear door shell with no fittings.
ARearbootlid

Two front doors (L&R) which are extremely rusted
in the bottom frame and skin. [ am in the process of
removing the door handles which were requested
by a club member who is well into a restoration.

A front grille in good order.

These parts are now in storage at my place and will
be given away to bonafide MK2 restorers. You can
contactme on 0418 647 981 or 3882 0903

As this is the last issue for 2021, I wish all of my
readers the compliments of the soon to be upon us

festive season and hopefully a better New Year in
2022.
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JAGUAR DRIVERS CLUB OF QUEENSLAND

"®uy. WIDE BAY BURNETT REGISTER

Bundaberg Maryborough and Hervey Bay

OUTING TO BRISBANE 18™/19™ SEPTEMBER 2021

Once again it was an extremely early rise for Bevin, Sandy, Bob and | and we all met with smiles on our faces
in anticipation of what our day would bring. A couple of stops were required for fuel, morning tea and lunch
and we had a good run without very little delay in relation to all the recent road works. We actually arrived
ahead of schedule and our first port of call was to the Colin Galley Private Museum in Aspley.

My first impression as | walked through those Car Display Doors was WOW- it was truly amazing,and it totally
blew me away. | wasn’t the only member who felt this way— as | captured the looks on the other members
faces; | knew immediately that they were completely awe-struck. Colinand Mark greeted us with such warmth
and immediately offered us Tea or Coffee and supplied the most delicious little Cupcakes. This would have to
be the best Car Museum that | have ever been to, and the hospitality that was shown by Colin, his wife and
Mark was just wonderful. We were able to wander around at our own leisure as there were three Showrooms
and Colin and Mark were both happy to answer any questions that we had.

YOU LOOK SO GREAT IN THIS BENTLEY GRAHAM; GREAT PHOTO GUYS — LOOK AT ALL THOSE HAPPY SMILES

I THINK YOU NEED TO BUY IT!
Unbeknownst to any of us, further excitement was yet to follow - if that is what you could call it!!! It was time
for us all to jump into our cars, well that is what we would all like to think we were doing, when in fact we
probably hobbled. After the turn of the key and the purring of the Jaguay the sound of the idling very quickly
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ceased and, in its place, came a puff of smoke and then a moan from both Bob and I. This Jaguar was going
absolutely nowhere —after much consultation and kindness from Colin and phone calls to RACQ it was decided
that the XJS would remain at Colin’s Property until Monday morning. | would like to say a huge Thank Youto
Colin as this made life a lot easier for all concerned.

Our evening meal was held at the Rocklea Hotel which was very kindly organised by Wendy Gross, and it was
so lovely to meet members from both the Sunshine Coast and Brisbane Registers. It was a very relaxing
evening and there was lots of chatter and laughter and our meals were very tasty.

A VERY ENJOYABLE EVENING WAS HAD BY ALL

Once again it was an early rise the following morning as the gates opened at 7.00 a.m. for the ‘All British Day’
at Tennyson. Soon after we arrived it was time for an Egg and Bacon Muffin and that well deserved cup of
coffee and it was so pleasant just sitting in the school grounds watching all the cars arriving in spits and spurts
and people leisurely wandering around the grounds. The car display was huge withso many different varieties
of cars. It was lovely at last to meet June Whitehouse, whom my only contact has been through emails
always good to put a face to a name and it was also great to catch up with Tony Herald who we haven’t seen
for quite a while.

THE FOUR AMIGOS!!

F_—H

BEVIN AND SANDY WITH THEIR BEAUTIFUL 340 JAGUAR
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JAGUAR DRIVERS CLUB OF QUEENSLAND

"®uy. WIDE BAY BURNETT REGISTER

Bundaberg Maryborough and Hervey Bay

OUTING TO BUNDABERG 17™ OCTOBER 2021

Once again there were feelings of anticipation and excitement that gravitated as Bob and | greeted our
members on Sunday Morning. There was a huge turnout of members and there was a long line of cars trailing
behind us as we travelled the short distance in convoy to Studio 166 it is always very easy to lose the tail
enders due to changing of traffic lights and other hazards, but all went smoothly and fortunately we did not
lose anyone which is always a huge relief.

A bright and bubbly Jan met us all on our arrival and of course there was heaps of hugs. The men then
continued in convoy to the Bundaberg Railway Museum which | will report back to shortly.

LADIES MORNING

Walking into Jan’s World is like walking intoAlice’s Wonderland — even as you walk along the bricked path
into the Magical Tea Room you feel like you are in another world. It doesn’t matter how many times you have
been to visit you are still in awe of all the beauty and happiness that surrounds you. Jan is one of the loveliest
ladies that you will ever meet —bubbly, gorgeous, and such a wonderful Hostess. As soon as we walk through
those Tea Room doors we are pampered and totally spoilt, and we don’t even have to pour our own cup of
tea or coffee — it is total relaxation for two hours. Once again morning tea was stunning and it was a great
feeling just being able to sit, eat and chat. Darling Jan even had a prize for the lady who had a spot under their
saucer and the very lucky winner was Toni and she won a beautiful scarf. Congratulations Toni.

If you think it is a Wonderland in Jan’s Tea Room then just wait till you venture into her Glass Studio —oh boy,
| have been there quite a few times now, but | am still absolutely mesmerised, and it is truly like ‘walking into
a fairyland’. Decorations hang from the ceiling, lamps, bears, plates, dishes, photo frames, glass flowers etc.,
(all made from glass) together with items for the garden are scattered all around the three rooms. Jan
obviously loves Christmas as she had erected 5 Christmas Trees throughout the Studio. | could hear heaps of

oohs and aahs from the ladies as | wandered around the studio. | must say a massive THANK YOU to Jan. It
was a fabulous morning of chatting, eating and spending money which is exactly what women LOVEto do.

WHAT AN ABSOLUTELY WONDERFUL MORNING
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LEE, SANDY AND BERYANN LOOKING LOVELY ARTHURAND JAN AT STUDIO 166
GENTLEMENS MORNING

As the ladies enjoyed a morning at Studio 166, the gentlemen headed to the Bundaberg Railway Museum,
where they were met by an enthusiastic Jim (Chairman), Jillian (Secretary) and Holly (Granddaughter). While
sitting around having morning tea, Jim delivered a knowledgeable history of the Bundaberg Railway from the
Late 1800's to the current day. A tour of the small but extremely interesting buildings progressed from there.
We even managed to be entertained by two fully ladened freight trains travelling within metres of the
Museum. | would like to say a big Thank you to my ‘Roving Reporter Bob ’ for that interesting paragraph— a
man of very few words when it comes to writing!

BILL WAITING PATIENTLY AT THE STATION MEMBERS WANDERING AND CHATTING
Following our very exciting morning it was time to say our goodbyes to Jan and clamber back into our Jaguars
to drive in convoy to Alexandra Park for a picnic lunch, but | can assure you that the ladies were certainly not
hungry after the beautiful morning tea that they had consumed.

Raffle Draw

Over the last few weeks Bob has been busy making new purchases to stock up our Raffle Supplies for the next
12 months and with a little advice from me has successfully bought a few more gifts that are more female
orientated. A great supply of gifts are now ready to be won.

Our winner for this month was
David Ward who was able to
choose whatever he liked, and
he chose a Hose Reel —
Congratulations David — It was
also lovely to see you as | know
that you are now working on a
Sunday and are unable to
attend our Outings. Peter was
the lucky winner of the
Scratchie — Congratulations

also goes out to you Peter. | ik

WINNERS ARE GRINNERS CONGRATULATIONS DAVID, TONI AND PETER
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T2 QLD MEM DECIDE THEY ARE CLOSE TO THEIR
LAST DAYS AND DECIDE TO HAVE A& LAST MIGHT ON
THE TOWM, AFTER A FEW DRINES, THEY EMD UP AT
THE LCCAL BROTHEL

THE MaDAK TAKES OME LOOK AT THE TWD OLD
GEEZERS AND WHISPERS TD HER MANAGER,

*G0 UR TO THE FIRST TWO BEDRODKSE AND PUT AN
BMFLATED DOLL IM EACH BED.

THESE TWO ARE S0 OUD AMD DRUKE, I' HOT
WASTING TWOD OF MY GIRLS DN THEM, THEY WOM'T
KHOW THE DIFFERENCE.!

THE TWO QLD MEN GO UPSTARS AND TAKE CARE OF
THER BAUSINESS,

AS THEY ARE WALKING HOME THE FIRST MAN SAYS,
YOL KROWY, | THIRE MY GIRL WaS DEAD”

‘DEAD? SAK¥S HES FRIEND, "WHY DO YOLU SAY THAT?
WELL, SHE NEVER MOWED 0OR MADE & SOLIND ALL
THE TIME 1'WAS LOVING HER.'

HIS FRIEWD S&YS, ‘COULD BE WORSE, | THINK MINE
WAS A WITCH”

ONITOH 77, WHY THE HELL WOLILD YO SAY THAT?
WELL, I 'WaS MAKING LOVE TO HER,

KESSIMG HER OM THE MECK, AND | GAVE HER A LITTLE
BITE,

THEM SHE FARTED, FLEW DLUIT THE WINKDCW aMD
TOOK WY TEETH YWiTH HER

Due to a power outage, the hous
was very dark so the paramedic
asked Kathleen, a 3-yr old girl to
hold a flashlight high over her
Mommy so he could see while he
helped deliver the baby.. Little
Connor was born. The paramedit
lifted him by his feet and spanket
him an his bottom And he began
to cry. The paramedic then asket
the wide-eyed 3-yr old what she
thought about what she had just
witnessed. She guickly responde
'He shouldn't have crawled in
there in the first place, spank hirr
again!

An B4-yoar-old lady s waiting far har hustand n
Herpoon Hanny's, Sudcanky 3 kandsome man anlersand
sils down o faw seats away.

The man s &5 stractive that #he just can take her ayas
aff him.

#tier & short whiln, 1ha man notices her staring, and
BOHTRAENaE Wi,

Befare the lady has tme to apalogise, the man locks her
seep in tha eyes and says toher ina sultny fone, "' do
aryihing you'd ke, Amvling you can imagine in yeur
wlidest dreams, It daesn't mattor how exframe or
urtuBiesl WiE, i gamme, st §100, 5id thend's Braller
condition.?

Campleiely stunnad By tha gudden lwm of avenis, the
lady asks him what his condition is.

“¥oia hawe o tell mer wehat you want ma to de in st thres
waaide "

The lady takos a mamant to considor the offer from the
harydsame man

She whips owt her kandbag and puts $100 dollars ko
his hand,

She then looks him bguans i 1he sy arm Says aloely
and clzarly,

“Paird my Pasa

Cur peeds change as we get clder, we get smarbar and

tmnd 1o leak Por aroaing, o

An old lady was standing ot the miling ol a erume
whip holding hey hast on thght w0 fhat i1 voild not
Tehiawe wlT im dhe wind,

A gentieman approacised her and said; ' Pardon me,
mndam. | do oo istend bo he: forvand, b cisd you
Lknonw that vour deess i Blonkimp up 1o this high
wiml?

“Yew, I know,™ said the lady. “1need hoth hands 10
hokd oalo this hag ™

“Hii. madam, vou are ool wearlng amyiling voder
your dress, dnd your privaies ane exposed!™ said
the pentleman in carpest,

The womnn bsoked down, then back up ot the man
anl Tepleed.,

“hir, anything you see down there (v 85 years old, T
just houghi this hat yesterday!™

CA (e b /za,cgﬁfy this 4ime)

The desil is in the detais._

Dirirg & chidsh Serdos, The pastor sskad il o in
the cangregation would Bke o express praise for
answerad prayars

Suzie stood and walked 1o the podivm, She said, “Tea
manihe ago, ry husband, Phil, had & terible bicycke
accident and his scrofum was crushed ®

There was & mullled gasp freen the manin the
congregation.

*Phil was unable to hold me or the children” she want
on, "and evary mave caused him territle pain, We prayed
as the doctars parformed a delicabe cperation, and ey
ware able to recansiruct the crushed remnants of Phil's
BCrOtum, wEing wire to renfarce and shape it

Tha men in the congregation cringed and squirmed
urcomiartably,

"Moo shi arncuncad ina quivering voica, “thank the
Lord, Phil is aul af the hospital and the declars say that
with timae, his scratum shauld recovar complataly® &1
the men sighed with relial,

Tha pastor ress and asked If anyong alsa had somathing
1o say.

A man stood up and walked skwly to the podium. He
said, *I'm Phil®

The entiee congregation held its breath.

*| juest wiant o tedl iy wite the word (s stesnum.”

Don't eat chicken sanchwichas, no matter whai | |
Alittle By and a littke girl atterded the same school
and becama Triends.. Every day they would =i
together o eat their lunch. They discovered that they
both braught chicken sandwiches every day! This
werd on all through the fourth and fifth grades, until
one day he noboed that her sandwich wasn'ta
chicken sandwich.

Hue said, "Hey, how comae you're not sating chicken,
dor't you s it anymeana?

Fhea sl ' lova it bt | have b0 shap eating it

WhyT he asked,

Sl goarilad ta her lap and Said 'Caise ' aladting ta
graw litlle feathers doam thera!'

Lot me see” he said.

“Okay' and she shawed him.. He locked and said,
“That's right.¥ou are! Better not eat any more
chicken.”

He kapt eating his chicken sandwichas until ona day
b braught peandt butter, Ha sald ta tha |itle g,

T have o 5100 Bating chicken sandwiches, I'm
ahartireg to oot teathers down thiane 1oal" She asked i
abe could look, g0 he ghowed el

She smd, Oh, my God, it's 1o lats Tor you!

Yau'we already gol the MECK and

GlZZagnsm LI}

DISCLAIMER

In regard to products, services and/or procedures which are either advertised or mentioned in the editorial content of this
magazine, members should determine for themselves the reliability and/or suitability for their own particular
requirements. Advertisers must ensure at all times that the products and or services represented are suitable for the
intended use and for the nominated vehicles. Their representatives, outlets or agents must be similarly directed to sell, fit or
offer products or services that are suited to the intended use. The Jaguar Drivers' Club of Queensland Inc. cannot accept
responsibility for any product or service statements made herein, and the opinions or comments from any contributors are
not necessarily those of the club, its committee, its members or the Editor. Photos from media outlets are copyright or
have restricted use Contact editor for further information
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Lets hape 4 L@Lgﬁ

C Little bt nausghty his time)

A mather was in the kitchen listening to her five year old
playing with his new train set in the lounge.

She heard the train stop and her son saying "All of You
bastards who want off, get off now 'cos we'ra in a hurry!
And all of you bastards who are getting on, get an now
‘cos we're going down the fracks®

The horrified mother went in and told har son, "We don't
use that kind of language in this house. Now | want you
to ao to your room and stay there for TWO HOURS,
When you come out, you may play with your train, but |
want you to use nice fanguage.”

Two hours later, the son came out of the bedroom and
resumed playing with his train. Soon the train stopped
and the mother heard her son say "All passengers who
are disembarking the train, please remember to take all
of your belongings with you. We thank you for travelling
with us today and hope your trip was a pleasant one.”
She hears the little boy continua, "For thosa of you just
boarding, we ask you to stow all of your hand luggage
under your seat. Remember, there is no smoking on the
train. We hope yvou will have a pleasant and relaxing
journey with us today."

As the mother began to smile, the child added... "For
those of you who are pissed off about the TWO HOUR
delay, please see the tat controller in the kitchen ™

g

Murray Scoble
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It was a hot Saturday evening in the
surmmer of 1960, and Fred had a date
with Peggy Sue. He arrived at her
hause and rang the bell. “Oh, come on
in Peggy Sue's mother said, as she
welcomed Fred in, "Have a seat in the
living room. Would you like something
to drink, lemonade, tea? ""Tea, please,”
Fred said. Mum brought the tea.

"So, what are you and Peggy planning
to do tonight?” she asked. “Oh,
probably watch a film, and then maybe
grab a bite to eat at the milk bar.
fMaybe take a walk on the beach
“Peqggy likes to screw, you know," kMum
informed him. *Really?” Fred replied;
eyebrows raised. "Oh yes,” mother
continued, *When she goes cut with
her friends, that's all they do!*

“ls that so7" asked Fred, incredulous.
“¥es," said the mother, "4s a matter of
fact, she'd screw all night if we let her!”
“Well, thanks for the tip,” Fred said as
he began thinking about alternate
plans for the evening. A moment later,
Peggy Swe came down the stairs
looking pretty as a picture, wearing a
pink blouse and a hoop skirt, and with
her hair tied back in a bouncy ponytail,
She greeted Fred. “Have fum, kids!"
mother said as they left. Half an hour
later, a completely dishevelled Peggy
Sue burst into the house and slammed
the front door behind her. "The Twist,
Mum!” she angrily yelled to her mother
in the kitchen. *The bloody dance is
called the.. Twist!”
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Jaguar Drivers’ Club Queensland Regalia
Create the Club Image at events and display days

Peaked Cap

. ’ Wihdow Stl:cker
Bucket Hat Club logo 82mm wide

Club regalia is green and white with embroidered club logo.
Shirt sizes from mens small to 4XL and ladies style from Size 8 to Size 12

Sun protection UPF 30.
Shirt material 50% polyester, 50% cooldry (breathable comfort of cotton and the quick dry of polyester)

Name Membership Number
REGALIA ORDER FORM
Shirt Size Price Postage (if required)
1% shirt $ 25.00 $8.50 $
2" shirt $25.00 $ $
Caps $12.00 S 3.30 or $ 0.00 with a shirt S
Bucket Hats $12.00 $ 3.30 or $ 0.00 with a shirt S
Grille Badge $33.00 $3.30 S
Window Sticker S 2.00 $1.10 S
Replacement Name Badge
witph magnet & $12.50 »1.10 »
Replacement Name Badge
Magnet (only) $ 3.00 51.10 5
Total$ | S
Postage will not be required if delivery is not urgent and you are attending events that are also being attended by
a JDCQ committee member. Send order by email to regalia@jaggld.org.au
Or post to: JDCQ at PO Box 3513, South Brisbane Qld 4101
Payment by cheque or by bank transfer to: JDCQ BSB 484799  Account 02 4567 129
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CLASSIFIED ADVERT

Members - Free

To advertise, please contact Paul Lucas - Mobile 0481 490 334 Email info@jagqld.org.au
Please do not send adverts to the editior
Non-Members $30 00 for 2 issues

New battery

Always serviced and all repairs completed if
needed170,000 Km, every low for a 1997
model car.

Asking $45,000 or near offer

More photos if required.

For more details contact

Jim Reid 0418 880 865

Price: $45,000

Contact: Jim Reid
Mobh: 0418 880 865
Location: Brishane

1994 Jaguar 4 litre X300 Sport

This is a good average condition car which is
now surplus to my needs. | have owned if for
over four years and any bugs in the car have
been sorted out.

It had a new aircon compressor fitted 12
months ago and has new front tyres a couple
of hundred Ks ago. It also has a full-size spare.
The speedo shows 222700 ks.

Registration valid until May 2022

Price: $7,500 ONO

Contact: Bill McMonagle

Tel: 3882 0903

Moh: 0418 647 981

Email: mcmonagle_wj@bigpond.com
Location: Pine Rivers

Classic Style
Number Plates

| am offering these Classic style
plates, possibly suit an early SS or
any 3.8 litre mark 2, S type or E

$1000 in two weeks time.

Price: $600

Contact: Peter Decker
E: p.decker1956@gmail.com

type with a 3.8 litre motor or just a low numbered JAG plate in
VG condition. For our members only | would accept $600. If not
sold here through our club they will go on the open market for

Mob: 0474 296 949
Location: Cleveland

Parts & Accessories

E-Type series 2/3 never
used Pair Rear Lamp
Gaskets

Part number BD38161/2

Price: $35.00 plus postage.

Contact: Stuart Dawson
Tel: (07) 5577 1318 or
Mobh: 0408 268 851
Location: Gold Coast

Advertising rates for 6 issues, including GST:
Business Card size advert
Full colour Half page
Full colour Full page

(up to 18cm wide x 13cm high)
(up to 18cm wide x 26¢m high)

Promote your Business in these pages.

Contact the Treasurer: treasurer @ jagqld.org-au.

$ 150.00 for 6 issues =$ 25.00 per issue
$ 660.00 for 6 issues

$ 1,100.00 for 6 issues
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JDCQ Committees & Officials 2021

Queensland Executive PO Box 3513, South Brisbane, Qld 4101

President Jim Reid 3388 1229 0418 880 865 president@jagqld.org.au

Vice President Perry Rolton 0421 062 961 vicepresident@jagqld.org.au
Secretary Maureen Reid 0407 747 365 secretary(@jagqld.org.au
Treasurer John Somerset 0417 618 899 treasurer@jagqld.org.au
Membership Stuart Gross 0498 203 227 membership@jagqld.org.au
Web Site Administrator Paul Lucas 0481 490 334 info@jagqld.org.au

Regional Register Representatives

Brisbane Register Lloyd Anderson 3294 8960 lloydljaglover@iprimus.com.au
Darling Downs Register Terry Whitehouse 0409 072 500 terry whitehouse@hotmail.com
Sunshine Coast Register Joe Day 5493 4801 0419 717 590 joseph-day@outlook.com

Gold Coast Register Di Cooper 0411 176 050 dianecooper580@gmail.com
Wide Bay Burnett Register Arthur Bock 0408 761 474 aergbock@bigpond.com
Non Committee Roles

Regional Liaison Wendy Gross 5497 0929 0498 203 257 liaison@jagqld.org.au

Library Ray Hodges 3820 7681 library@jagqld.org.au

Regalia Helen Rolton 0421 459 851 regalia@jagqld.org.au

Editor June Whitehouse 0497 089 844 editor@jagqld.org.au

Facebook Coordinator Administrators: Wendy Gross, Debra Cook, Jamie Cook facebook@jagqld.org.au
Historian historian@jagqld.org.au
Publicity/Promotions

Representatives

Concessional Rego Info Lloyd Andersen 3294 8960 concession@jagqgld.org.au

GEAR Representative Richard Andrews 0418 886 142 gear@jagqld.org.au

AC]JC Delegate Jim Reid 3388 1229 0418 880 865 acjc@jagld.org.au

QMSC Representation

Brisbane Register PO Box 3513, South Brisbane, QId 4101

Chairperson: Lloyd Andersen 3294 8960 lloyd 1jaglover@iprimus.com.au
Secretary: Joy Cooper 0419 732 091 joy.cooper@cooperation.com.au
Treasurer: Neil Summerson 0419 273 296 nesjas@bigpond.net.au
Committee Members: Lorraine Andersen, Emma & Andrew Golder, Ian Lind, Phil Sperryn, Jonathan Stanton

Gold Coast Register PO Box 7636, Gold Coast, Qld, 4217

Chairman Di Cooper 0411 176 050 dianecooper580@gmail.com
Vice-Chairman David Willmott 07 5593 2524 0408 455 249 davidanthony56@hotmail.com
Secretary Debbie Duncan 0413 181 919 debduncan5@gmail.com
Treasurer Lyn Evers 07 5206 7171 levers@bigpond.net.au
Editor Robin Kup-Ferroth 07 5576 2134 0412 590 458 robink4@optusnet.com.au
PR, Library Ron Gaudion 07 5579 9387 0432918 112 gaudfree@gmail.com

Committee Members - Diana Hogan, Ray Howlett, Arthur Kontalis, Chris Miers, Irene Ross, Tom Ross

Central Queensland - Capricornia Register

Chairman: John Large 0408 221 366  jlarge@bigpond.net.au
Vice Chairman Steve Williams 0419 660 412 williams.sj@bigpond.com
Secretary Vicki Williams 0409 220994  jdcq_cr@outlook.com
Treasurer Barry Hancock 0407 696 315 barryhancock47@gmail.com
Social Secretary Frank & Marie Smallcombe 4978 1827 fmjag75@bigpond.com
Editor Lorraine Givney 0405 771 152 lorraine.j.givney@gmail.com.au
Darling Downs Register PO Box 6396 Toowoomba West 4350.
Chairman: Terry Whitehouse 0409 072 500 terry_whitehouse@hotmail.com
Vice Chair: Barry Challenor 4696 2278 kakie455@bigpond.com
Secretary: Kieran Lillis 4663 4220 klill1 @eq.edu.au
Treasurer: Bruce Dascombe bnjdas57@gmail.com
Mackay - Whitsunday Register P.O. Box 1 Rural View 4740.
Chairperson: Lyn Wolzak 0417 074 674 wolzak1@bigpond.com
Secretary/Treasurer: Susan McAllister mecallisterfamily@bigpond.com
Sunshine Coast Register. 18 Longwood Drive,Peregian Springs, 4573 jdegsunshinecoast@jagqld.org.au
Chairperson: Wendy Gross 5433 9518 0498 203 257 goodwillpark@hotmail.com
Vice Chairman Lindsay Price 5494 7930 lindsu@outlook.com
Secretary: Wendy Gross 54339518 0498 203 257 goodwillpark@hotmail.com
Treasurer: John Herbert 5471 3886 herbert.casino@gmail.com
Editor Helen Parmenter 0417 607 084  hedam@bigpond.net.au
Non Portfolio: Susan Price, Debbie Herbert and Tony Brett
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Wide Bay Burnett Register: 28 Coral Cove Drive CORAL COVE 4670

Chairman: Arthur Bock 0408 761 474 aergbock@bigpond.com
Secretary: Lee Buckley 4123 4069 leev.buckley@bigpond.com
Treasurer: Robert Pearce 0408 197 506 cuckooclockman@bigpond.com
Editor & Facebook Editor: Gaylene McLean 4155 6552 gaylene.mclean@yahoo.com
Social Secretary: Bob McLean 0428 781 901 the_mcleans2003@yahoo.com.au

Model Registers Queensiand

Chassis Cars Lloyd Andersen 3294 8960

- . = r -
A 6
DM, 00, 500 Difnlis VB
E type & F type eandftyperegister @ gmail.com
Tony Nelson 0421 646 945 Clive Arnold Ph: 0403 054 846.

Grand Tourer Secretary Carl Brown 0438240769

Modern Luxury Saloons Secretary Paul Lucas 0481 490 334 info@jagqld.ore.au

o - e
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Membership Application Form
INVOICE

Jaguar Drivers’ Club of Queensland Inc. (IA 18106)

ABN: 31 195 910 938
PO. Box 3513, South Brisbane, Queensland, 4101

Membership may be either a single person or a couple.

PRIMARY MEMBER PARTNER MEMBER
Title......SUrname.......c.ceceeveevveieenieeeieenee Title....Surname.......cooeeeveeeiererinenieieeeeeeennn
First Name c..oooveevveveeieeienieienreeienieeienns First Name...ooovvvereenieeienienieeienieieeeeerenieens
Preferred Name ......ccocevvieveineecnnieciians Preferred Name .....cooveeieveieninincininicciniecnae
(Badge Name) ....cceovverveieieiiieririeveenienens (Badge Name) ....ccoevvevieriorierieriirieriereeeereereneenas
POStal AATESS..veuviieiiiciiiiieicteee ettt

Home Tel: (O Y ettt eeeaees MO et

Work Tel: (0 ) ettt e et eeeaees Emiails coeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeee e

Details of Jaguars/Daimlers Owned

Model Year Engine Size VIN / Chassis No: Colour Rego No:

For more Jaguar/Daimler details use reverse side

Membership (15t July 2021 30 " June 2022):

$105 + $50 Joining Fee = $155 - Includes Qld Jaguar Driver Magazine

Part year Membership (If joining after 1st January, membership up to 30*" June 2022):
$55 + $50 Joining Fee = $105 Includes Qld Jaguar Driver Magazine

Part year Membership (if joining after 1st April, membership Office Use Only
up to 30'" June 2022)
$30 + $50 Joining Fee = $80 Includes Qld Jaguar Driver Magazine Entered in Database

Membership No:

Welcome Letter
Total Payment Made $

Current Magazine

Badges Ordered

Signature Date.... _
Payment may be made by direct deposit. Badges Giver/Sent
PLEASE USE YOUR SURNAME AS REFERENCE. Regional and Model

Register Advised
SUNCORP BANK: JDCQ BSB: 484799 ACCOUNT NO: 02 456 7129

You can also apply for membership online at www.jaggld.org.au and click on the Join Here tab.
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STORAGE 33 PTY LTD P +61 7 3076 3741

PO BOX 434
ASPLEY QLD 4034 M 0439 651 709

ABN 63 616 907 469 E INFO@STORAGE33.COM.AU

We have gone to extraordinary lengths to provide a unique vehicle storage solution conveniently
located within Brisbane's inner north. Short or long term storage options tailored to your needs.

Security is our top priority - cleanliness is key. Our positively pressurised storage area ensures a
permanently clean, dust free, humidity and temperature controlled environment, providing ideal
conditions for the long term preservation of your investment.

In-house vehicle presentation services are also available. WWW.STORAGE33.COM AU

FIND YOUR JAGUAR PART AT WWW.SNGBARRATT.COM Search parts o}

OR BEAUTIFUL CARS

CHOOSE FROM OVER 300,000 PARTS AND ACCESSORIES FROM THE WORLD’S LARGEST
INDEPENDENT MANUFACTURER OF CLASSIC JAGUAR CAR PARTS

BEAUTIFUL PARTS F

S'‘N-G

+1 800 452 4787 | sales.usa@sngbarratt.com BARR I I 01746 765 432 | sales.uk@sngbarratt.com

GROUP




Factory Abptl)inted‘];gur Body Reps A ﬂ'*‘. G-T

Ll

e Major & minor accident damage
e factory baked enamel paint
e full detailing division
e Paintless dent removal
e \/ehicle restorations
e All insurance companies welcome
e Open Saturday morning

y o | ralle 38 Violet Street Eagle Farm T: 3268 4900
(& TRt
_ @ u!__ @ i '{' PEUGEDT oS F: 3268 4692 www.thebumpshop.com.au

THE NEW F-PACE SVR

SORRY TO APPEAR
AGGRESSIVE

The new F-PACE SVR, created by Jaguar Special Vehicle Operations. 5.0L V8 404kW
Supercharged engine. 680Nm torque. 0-100km/h in 4.1 seconds. Turn your attitude up.

Brisbane City Jaguar 41 Breakfast Creek Road, Newstead. Tel: 07 3250 3000
brisbanecity.jaguar.com.au

THE ART OF PERFORMANCE




